[image: ]         Dear Whiting Parents,

We are making plans for the return of students to in person learning!  Being that we will have virtual and in person students, I wanted to send you some information on meals for your students.  The USDA has approved a waiver for school meals making all meals free until funding is depleted or December 31, 2020.  This means that if you have a virtual student, you can request meals for the week by filling out the online request form.  It is located on the School City of Whiting website Home page under meal distribution.  Please fill this out weekly by Thursday night 8p.m.  We will distribute these meals to parents every Monday afternoon from 4p.m. – 5p.m. on the Nathan Hale playground off of New York Ave.  If your child is attending hybrid learning, you cannot pick up meals for the week.
If your student is attending in person hybrid learning, meals at school are free.  Your student will receive a choice of a hot or cold lunch every school day.  Nathan Hale students will be provided a cold breakfast in the classroom free of charge.  Middle School and High School students may come to the MS/HS cafeteria from 7:10a.m. until 7:30a.m. and receive a cold breakfast free to the student.   For the days that your hybrid student is e-learning, you may fill out the hybrid request form (fill out once for the entire hybrid learning time) and we will send a breakfast and lunch home for the next day with your student.  The hybrid request form is attached to this letter and it is also available online on the School City of Whiting website.  If you have any questions, please call the cafeteria office at 219-473-0961.
Thank you,
Christine Lerma, Food Service Director
School City of Whiting 
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